
LORIS
So I’m a bit of a self-described 
gossip.

CHARTRULEAN
I remember. 

LORIS
The Starbringer Princess. What’s 
your situation with her?

CHARTRULEAN
The situation is that I’m building 
her a ship.

[Drinks, grimaces]

LORIS
This world is cruel, isn’t it? So 
cruel that you would find yourself 
building her something as a symbol 
of the love she’s to supposed give 
another man.

CHARTRULEAN
What makes that cruel?

LORIS
You’re clearly jealous of someone 
who doesn’t exist. 

CHARTRULEAN
Even if that were true, I have no 
right to be. She’s so....young. 

LORIS
Is that the wine speaking, or have 
I struck a nerve?

CHARTRULEAN
(sighing)

Obviously it’s the wine.

LORIS
What’s your lab assistant’s name 
again?

CHARTRULEAN
Borsha.

LORIS
Borsha. She's very much the 
nurturing type. And she's your age. 
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CHARTRULEAN
She's a good person, but I’ve been 
too much a monster to her. I’d only 
resent her for forgiving me.

LORIS
So there’s no interest on your 
part? 

CHARTRULEAN
No. Nevertheless I may be stuck 
with the guilt of her never being 
able to find someone who makes her 
happy. Not as long as she holds out 
hope for me.

LORIS
So you wouldn't be offended if I 
tried to distract her myself?

CHARTRULEAN
Hurt her and I'll do worse to you 
than murder.

LORIS
So only you're allowed to hurt her?

CHARTRLUEAN
I hurt her because I'm oblivious, 
not malicious.

LORIS
Good to know what you really think 
of me.

CHARTRULEAN
I don't think that about you. But I 
do worry about it with others. 
People can be horrible.

LORIS
I never thought I’d hear these 
words from you. You used to be so 
uncaring. 

CHARTRULEAN
I wouldn’t call it care as much as 
concern. I’m starting to see people 
as people. And for those I’m around 
the most, I don’t want them to 
experience what I’ve experienced. 
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LORIS
Cheers to that. I should get you 
drunk more often. Very 
enlightening.
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